
Appendix 6: Public Comments 

From: Viviana LaCapruccia <>  
Sent: September 20, 2024 4:39 PM 
To: Mark Kluge <mkluge@townofgrandvalley.ca> 
Subject: Application Number: Z05-2024 25 McIntyre Lane (zoning) 

 
sophospsmartbannerend  
Good afternoon,  
 
I just received in the mail a Notice with respect to Application Number: Z05-2024 25 
McIntyre Lane (zoning).  
 
I would like to express how upsetting this notice is with regards to my neighbour. My 
sincere honesty,  people need to mind their own business. What our neighbours choose to 
do in their backyard and again I quote " their "backyard is their business. Anyone else's 
opinion who does not live on this property should not be complaining and should be doing 
something more productive with their time.   
 
My neighbours have done absolutely nothing wrong. I give any neighbour on this street full 
approval to do whatever it is that they choose to do in their own backyard.  
 
As a homeowner who has lived on this street for eight years, I should feel comfortable 
enough to be able to do any project in my backyard as long as permits are approved. I don't 
understand why the city of Grand Valley is choosing to have a meeting with respect to this 
property as it is a waste of time.  
 
Unfortunately, for myself and my husband, we will not be able to attend this meeting as we 
work in healthcare and our services are needed at the hospital however, please keep in 
mind that this email is to show support for 25 McIntyre Lane. My husband and I have no 
problems with the neighbour's backyard and anyone who has a problem needs to mind 
their own business and upkeep their own property.  
 
 
Thank you,  
 
Viviana & Lorenzo LaCapruccia 


